
 

  
ENVIRONMENTAL & REGULATORY DIVISION 

PECFA 
2129 Jackson Street 

Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54901 
 

Tommy G. Thompson, Governor 
Brenda J. Blanchard, Secretary  

 
March 1, 1999 
 
 
Ms. Eve Davis 
3685 Ninth Avenue 
Wisconsin Dells, WI  53965 
  
 
Subject: Case Closure – Eve’s Country Store 
  3716 Hwy 13, Plainville 
  COMMERCE #53965-8852-16 DNR #03-01-185147 
     
Dear Ms. Davis: 
 
Because of recent changes in Wisconsin’s environmental policies, the above referenced site was 
transferred to the Wisconsin Department of Commerce (COMM) from the WDNR.  The staff within the 
Department of Commerce’s PECFA Bureau now administers all issues relating to the petroleum 
contamination at this site.   
 
Your consultant, METCO, had recommended site closure.  A review of the data shows that there are 
no environmental standard exceedences in the soil at this site.  Groundwater samples have 
demonstrated that groundwater was not impacted by contaminants.  Given this, no further action 
with regards to petroleum contamination is necessary at this site.  
 
This decision is based on the information provided.  If, in the future, site conditions indicate that any 
contamination that might remain poses a threat, the need for further remediation would be determined 
and required if necessary.  If subsequent information indicates a need to reopen this case, any 
original claim under the PECFA fund would also reopen and you may apply for assistance to the 
extent of remaining eligibility. 
 
Thank you for your efforts in the protection of the environment.  If you have any questions, please call 
me at 920-424-0025. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Thomas Verstegen 
Hydrogeologist  
Department of Commerce 
 
 
cc: Case File – pf\pecfa\539\53965\885216\close.doc 
 Mr. Christopher Armstrong – Ramaker & Associates  
 


